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1. PURPOSE 

Each Catholic School has a shared responsibility for the pastoral care of students.  
This policy provides a framework for Catholic Schools Broken Bay (CSBB), to develop 
their own practices and procedures that promote respectful relationships in order to 
prevent and address issues of student bullying and cyber-bullying. All students, their 
families and employees within CSBB, have the right to a safe and supportive learning 
environment.  The dignity of the human person is inherent to the ministry of Catholic 
education and all members of the school community share the responsibility to teach, 
foster, promote and encourage positive student behaviour. 
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4.2 Scope 

The CSBB Anti-Bullying Policy and school guidelines applies to the behaviour of 
students either as an individual or collectively, during school hours or at a school 
event.  Where the school becomes aware of serious out-of-school hours bullying and 
cyber-bullying that is outside the scope of this policy, it should report the matter to 
parents/caregivers, the Police or other appropriate authority (such as the Internet 
Service Provider). 
 
4.3 Safe Environment and Duty of Care 

Schools and their teaching staff have a duty to take reasonable care for the safety 
and wellbeing of students while students are at school or are involved in a school 
activity.  They need to be able to foresee possible harms that might arise and take 
reasonable preventative measures.  A safe environment for students is one where the 
risk of harm is minimised and students feel safe.  Harm relates not only to the 
dangers in the built environment but also to violence, physical threats, verbal abuse, 
threatening gestures, sexual harassment and racial vilification [The NSW Education 
Standards Authority (NESA)]. 
 
4.4 Education Program 

Schools must ensure that there is ongoing education of students about respectful 
relationships and the issues associated with bullying, including cyber-bullying, and 
that students are regularly reminded of the school’s anti-bullying procedures. 
 
4.5 School-based Guidelines 

School-based guidelines/procedures are informed by this policy and the CSBB 
Behaviour Support Policy. Each school will develop their own school Anti-bullying 
guidelines, plans, processes and procedures for implementing practices that build a 
safe and supportive learning environment that minimises bullying.  Schools should 
utilise the Guidelines Template to develop their own version.  Students should 
regularly be reminded of their rights and obligations to seek assistance from a 
trusted adult without delay if they become aware of, or are involved in, a bullying or 
cyber-bullying incident, and to follow the school’s processes to ensure their safety 
and that of others. 

 
4.6 Responding  

C
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4.8 Record-keeping 






